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St Martin de Porres is the patron 

saint of people of mixed race, and 

of innkeepers, barbers, public 

health workers and more. 

We also celebrate All Saints Day (1st November) and All 

Souls Day (2nd November) 

 

 

Thank You … 

For your kind donations to our 

Harvest collection.  Miss Barnes 

and Mrs Dudley took three children 

to St Gabriel’s Food Bank. They 

were overwhelmed with the 

donation and have since tweeted 

their thanks to you all. 

 

 



 

 

 

Thank you … to those parents who 

attended our recent Coffee Morning.  

Thanks also to Mr Clements for his input.   

The feedback was very positive and we 

look forward to welcoming more parents to our next 

meeting.   

We have invited ADDvanced Solutions Community Network 

to our next coffee morning.  They will tell you about their 

community-based, learning, coaching and mentoring 

programmes to help you and your family to better recognise, 

understand and meet your individual needs, enabling you to 

manage the day to day challenges. 

 

PARENTS’ EVENINGS 

We send out appointment slips approximately two weeks before 

Parents’ Evening to give parents the opportunity to make home 

arrangements and/or change their timeslot.  Where possible, 

teachers will try to accommodate such requests. 

Unfortunately some parents do not let teacher know that they 

won’t be turning up resulting in large gaps in the appointment 

system which other parents could fill. 

Please always let us know if you cannot keep to your 

arranged time. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Correspondence  

We are happy to provide letters of 

support etc. but ask that parents 

make their request giving 24 hours 

notice.  Whatever the nature of the 

letter, it takes time to collate 

information. 

 

Telephoning school 

Reception staff: Mrs Dudley and Mrs Monaghan are  

the first point of contact by telephone. 

They will take messages on your behalf and make appointments.   

Please be mindful when speaking to them that this is all they can, and are 

expected to do, when you ‘phone.   They are not there to be shouted at. 

Please wait until you can speak calmly before 

telephoning school. 

 

Litter Problem 

We have noticed a lot of litter outside of 

the school walls.  Our children know that 

dropping litter on school grounds is not 

acceptable.  With parents help, we 

would like to end the litter problem by encouraging children not to 

drop litter anywhere. 

 

 

 



 

 

Is Liverpool child-friendly – tell us what you think! 

Liverpool City Council (LCC) want Liverpool to be a great place to live for everyone 

– and that includes young people! 

LCC are working towards becoming a UNICEF UK Child Friendly City and they 

would love to hear what you think about Liverpool. 

What’s great about living here? What would make living here better? Do you 

think people listen to what young people have to say? 

Please share your thoughts and ideas in their short seven-question survey: 

www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/childfriendlyliverpool2019/  

They'll use what you tell then to decide on the most important issues that will 

improve Liverpool for young people. 

And don’t worry, they won’t tell anyone else what you tell them. Also, they don’t 

need to know your name or any other details about you – they just would love to 

hear what you think! 

If you have questions you can email: cfc@liverpool.gov.uk  

Dates for your Diary 

November 
 

Monday 4th  Inset Day – school closed 

Tuesday 5th Children return to school 

Tuesday 5th 2:30 p.m. RSE Parent Meeting – Blue Room 

Friday 9th 9:00 a.m. KS1 Assembly with visiting author 

Wednesday  13th Year 1 trip to Knowsley Safari Park 

Friday 15th NSPCC Assemblies – KS1 at 9:30 KS2 at 10:00 

Wear GREEN day for NSPCC 

Monday 18th Travelling Book Company in school all week 

Mon-Fri 18-24 Road Safety Week 

December 

Thursday 19th Coverdale Puppets in school 

http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/childfriendlyliverpool2019/
mailto:cfc@liverpool.gov.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Q: How does the man in the moon cut his hair? 

A:  Eclipse it.  

Knock, knock. 

Who’s there? 

Avenue. 

Avenue who? 
 

Avenue knocked on this door before? 

Two hedgehogs are in the middle of 

the road and they're by a zebra 

crossing. One says, "Don't cross 

here!"  

The other one says, "Why not?"  

The first one says, "Look what 

happened to this zebra!" 


